Public Notice
Intent to Apply for the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development’s Preservation
and Reinvestment Initiative for Community Enhancement (PRICE) Main Program
City of Cleveland
Department of Community Development

The City of Cleveland Department of Community Development is publicly noticing its intent to
apply for funding through the Preservation and Reinvestment Initiative for Community
Enhancement Main Program made available through the United States Department of Housing
and Urban Development. Interested parties can learn more about the funding opportunity at
https://www.hud.gov/program offices/comm planning/price.

Cleveland’s application will be submitted with program outcomes along with potential partners.
This initiative, if funded, proposes to allow the City to (1) update its 2030 Housing Plan to
incorporate manufactured and modular housing into its zoning and planning efforts for
affordable housing opportunities and tenant protections; (2) develop modular housing
manufacturing jobs within the City of Cleveland; and (3) provide loan guarantees for up to 300
units of multi-family and high-density single-family modular housing on City land bank lots
within high access areas to transit and amenities.

A draft of the Application will be available on June 21, 2024 on the Department of Community
Development website at https://www.clevelandohio.gov/city-hall/departments/community-

development.

Written comments may be submitted to ecollins@clevelandohio.gov by July 5, 2024.

For further information or questions, contact Emily Collins at ecollins@clevelandohio.gov.

A hybrid (in-person and virtual) presentation and question and answer session shall be held at
10:00am on July 3, 2024. To participate remotely, please request an invitation to the virtual
event by emailing ecollins@clevelandohio.gov.



